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3421 Paesanos Pkwy., Ste. 200 San Antonio Tx 78231 
Main: 877 627 3772 
 
TBPLS Reg. 10194550 • TBPE Reg. F-14909 • TBPG 50617 
 

KFW Engineers + Surveying is now Colliers Engineering & Design 

August 15, 2024 

 
City of Fair Oaks Ranch 
Attn: Lee Muniz, P.E. 
7286 Dietz Elkhorn  
Fair Oaks Ranch, TX 78015 
 
 Re: Oak Bend Subdivision Phase 1 Variance Request 
  
 
Dear Mr. Muniz, 

On behalf of Oak Bend Forest, LC (“Owner”), the owner of the undeveloped tract of land located at 
the intersection of Honeycomb Rock and FM 3351 (“Property”) in the City of Fair Oaks Ranch, Texas, 
we are submitting the following variance request. The purpose of this variance is to seek an 
exception to the minimum lot frontage standards of City Ordinance 26.6, which included an 
amendment to the City’s Old Subdivision Regulations (previous City Code Article III, Section 3 (A)) 
(“2006 Code”). 

In 2011 the City approved a plat for the Property (Oak Bend Estates; Official Records of Comal 
County, Document #201106015175) (“Original Plat”). The Original Plat included 130 lots, all of which 
were approximately one acre or less with frontages of less than 150 feet. During the platting 
process, in August of 2009, the City granted a variance to the project for reduced lot sizes. The 
reduced lot sizes, and reduced lot frontages, were included with the approved and recorded Original 
Plat.  

While the Property was platted in 2011, it was never developed. The Owner has now partnered with 
Sitterle Homes to develop a luxury single-family residential community at the Property. The 
community will be platted and developed in two phases (Oak Bend Phase 1 and Phase 2). The 
revised plan includes only 106 residential lots, as well as additional open space. However, these 
changes trigger the need to replat.  The reduction in residential lots is intended to create larger open 
areas, which will aid in drainage detention and help preserve the geological formations present on-
site.  

The Original Plat included lot frontages averaging approximately 145 feet. As previously mentioned, 
the reduced frontages were approved by the City. The new plan and associated replat maintains 
similar frontages and lot sizes, but increases open space and protects additional trees. We believe 
this is a better plan and project compared to the Original Plat.  

Granting reduced lot widths will not harm neighboring properties and will not hinder the orderly 
subdivision of other properties in the area according to the regulations. Approving the variance will 
allow for lots similar in size to what is currently permitted on the Property. In conclusion, approving 
this variance will allow development that aligns with the spirit of the City of Fair Oaks Ranch 
Development Code. It promotes the health, safety, and welfare of the public by creating an 
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environment that is both aesthetically pleasing and enhances the quality of life for the Oak Bend 
community. 

Thank you for your time and consideration of this request. 

Sincerely, 

Colliers Engineering & Design, Inc. 
 

  

Omar Espinosa, P.E.  
Department Manager 
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